

Educación, Formación y

Empleo

PRUEBAS LIBRES PARA LA OBTENCIÓN DEL TÍTULO DE GRADUADO EN EDUCACIÓN SECUNDARIA OBLIGATORIA PARA PERSONAS MAYORES DE 18 AÑOS

Convocatoria de 7 de junio de 2019

ÁMBITO COMUNICACIÓN Cuadernillo 2: Lengua Extranjera (Inglés)

DATOS DEL ASPIRANTE	CALIFI	CACIÓN
Apellidos:Nombre:DNI/NIE:	ING:	TOTAL:

INSTRUCCIONES GENERALES

Prueba del Ámbito de Comunicación: dispone de <u>dos cuadernillos y de 2 horas y media para</u> su realización:

- Cuadernillo 1: Lengua Castellana y Literatura
- Cuadernillo 2: Lengua Extranjera

La prueba de este ámbito se valora sobre un total de 10 puntos: Lengua Castellana y Literatura (70%) y Lengua Extranjera (30%).

La puntuación correspondiente a cada pregunta se especifica en cada una de ellas.

- Escuche atentamente las instrucciones que le dé el examinador.
- Antes de empezar, rellene los datos personales (apellidos, nombre y DNI/NIE) que figuran en esta página.
- Haga una lectura pausada de las cuestiones antes de escribir la respuesta.
- Emplee bolígrafo de tinta azul o negra para responder las preguntas.
- Conteste las preguntas a continuación de cada enunciado. Debajo del enunciado de cada ejercicio hay espacio suficiente para la realización del mismo.
- Dispone de una hoja en blanco que puede utilizar para anotaciones en sucio, etc.; deberá entregarla al finalizar la prueba junto con el cuadernillo.
- Realice primero aquellos ejercicios que tenga seguridad en su resolución. Deje para el final aquellos que tenga dudas.
- No está permitido el uso de dispositivos móviles ni informáticos.
- Cuide la presentación y escriba el proceso de solución de forma ordenada.
- La prueba se realizará sin diccionario.
- Antes de entregar los ejercicios, revíselos minuciosamente.

Las actas provisionales se harán públicas el día 20 de junio a partir de las 15:00 h en el Tablón de anuncios del IES Hermanos D´Elhuyar, del CEPA Plus Ultra y en el tablón virtual del Gobierno de La Rioja; en su web, <u>www.larioja.org</u>, en el apartado de Adultos – Pruebas para la obtención del título de Graduado en Educación Secundaria para personas mayores de 18 años.

READING COMPREHENSION (2 points)

Tapas in Spain



I have been living in Logroño, Spain, for the past two months and going for tapas has become one of my favourite hobbies. Logroño is a relatively small town and it is the capital of the La Rioja region, which is very famous for its wines. What I didn't know before I arrived here is that Logroño is also famous for its quality *pinchos*, or tapas.

In northern Spain tapas are called *pinchos*. This comes from the Basque word *pintxos*. Typically, a *pincho* is a small serving of food placed on top of a piece of bread. A cocktail stick is used to keep the food in place and these *pinchos* are typically served with a small glass of wine or beer. It is impossible not to like them!

In Logroño the *pinchos* on a particular street – Calle Laurel - are so good that they are famous in all Spain. Amazing! In Logroño the way *pinchos* works is that you go from bar to bar, eating one *pincho*, often the speciality of the place, at each.

As every bar has their speciality it is difficult to describe a typical *pincho*. However, if you visit Calle Laurel you will be sure to find croquettes, vegetable tempura, and goat's milk cheese served with walnuts and jam – they're all so delicious. But my favourite *pincho* is so simple – 3 fried mushrooms on a piece of bread with a prawn at the top. There are two bars which only serve this *pincho* (there is nothing else on the menu) and it's not difficult to understand why it is so popular after you have tasted them. The mushrooms are fried in garlic, oil and salt! Maybe it's not the healthiest option but I love it!

So, as you can see I am a big fan of the local traditional food here in Logroño and am looking forward to a whole year of tasting Calle Laurel's delicacies!

Adapted from: learnenglishteens.britishcouncil.org/magazine

1 Read the text. Are these statements TRUE or FALSE? (0,4 for each correct answer.					
Circle the correct option and copy the words from the text that justify your					
answers. No points for True or False only, or if the evidence is incorrect.					
2					
a) The writer went to Logroño because of its tapas.T / F					
b) You usually eat a pincho together with something to drink. T/F					
c) You usually eat several <i>pinchos</i> in each bar. T/F					
3. Read the text again and answer the questions. (0,4 for each correct answer)					
1. Is the writer's favourite <i>pincho</i> healthy? Why / why not?					
2. How long is the writer going to be in Logroño?					
USE OF ENGLISH (6 points)					
 Match the sentences with the words from the box. There are more words than necessary (0,2 for each correct answer) 					
necessary (0,2 for each correct answer)					
chemist • hospital • church • town hall • square •					
market • library • book shop					
A religious building where Christians go					
2. You go there if you are very ill or you have an accident					
3. A place where you can read and borrow books					
4. A building where the local government offices are.					
5. You can buy aspirin or medicine there					

1.	Hurry (up! We haven´t	got	time.			
	a) som	e b) a	c) much	d) many			
2.	Have y	ou	been to Engla	nd? Yes, once.			
	a) for	b) since	c) yet	d) ever			
3.	I alway	s go to the gym	າ Sa	turday morning.			
	a) on	b) in	c) at	d) to			
4.	I forgo	t to bring my ph	one. Can I boı	rrow?			
	a) you	b) our	c) yours	d) yourself			
5.	many people in this class. Only fifteen.						
	a) The	re is b) there is	sn't c) there a	are d) there aren't			
3.	Select	the correct ve	erbal tense. ((0,1 for each correct answer)			
1.	Last w	eek, Paul ride :	s / is riding / r	rode his bike to the lake.			
2.	. The girls aren't going to sleep / weren't sleeping / didn't sleep when the storm						
	starte	d.	-				
3.	s. Bill isn't working / don't work / doesn't work this week, he is on holiday.						
4.	If my brother call / calls / will call , tell him I will meet him at the station.						
5.							
4.	Comp	lete the senter	nces with the	correct verbal tense. (0,2 for each correct answer)			
	1.	Every summer	my sister	(come) to visit me.			
	2.	Last year you		(not invite) me to your birthday.			
	3.	Hele	n	(stay) with you during the holidays?			
	4.	I was driving b	ack home whe	en I (see) the accident.			
	5.	l alre	eadv	(read) that book.			
	٥.	The state of the s		······································			

2. Circle the correct answer. (0,1 for each correct answer)

5.	Complete the sentences with a relative pronoun. Use who, which or where. (0,2 for each correct answer)					
		·				
	1.	I don't eat food is cooked in oil.				
	2.	Where is the girl likes you?				
	3.	We're going to visit the castle King John lived.				
	4.	I won't buy a CD is too expensive.				
	5.	Students don't wear school uniform will be punished.				
6.	. Complete the sentences with can /can´t / must / mustn´t / should / shouldn´t (0,2 for each correct answer)					
	1.	Do you like this skirt? I buy it?				
	2.	When I was at school I draw very well, but now I am very good at it.				
	3.	Shefinish her project because her computer isn't working				
	4.	My brother said the food at that restaurant wasn't good. You				
		go there.				
	5.	You feed the animals at the zoo. It is forbidden.				
7.		rite appropriate questions for the <u>underlined</u> answers (0,2 for each correct swer)				
		1?				
		Yes, we are going to travel to Canada next summer.				
		2?				
		No, he hasn't arrived yet.				
		3?				
		He is studying because he has an exam tomorrow				
		4?				
		We had lunch <u>at home</u> .				
		There were thousands of people at the festival.				

WRITING. (2 POINTS)

Read this entry from a blog recommending a visit to Belfast.

COME TO BELFAST AND BE INSPIRED!

When you are on holiday in the U.K. don't forget to visit Belfast! We have something for everybody!

Placed in the north of Ireland, Belfast is the capital and biggest city of Northern Ireland with over 500,000 inhabitants.

There are lots of interesting places to visit, such as Belfast Castle, City Hall and the Titanic Museum. You can also go to St George's Market, which is one of Belfast's oldest attractions. Here you can try and buy all kinds of typical local food and drink.

In your free time you can enjoy a wide variety of restaurants, pubs with live music and many shopping áreas. You can also go to the cinema or if you like the opera you can see one at the Grand Opera House. If you prefer sports there are also lots of options, for example, Belfast has fourteen golf courses! And if you like nature and you have an extra day you could visit the Giants Causeway, which is only about 1 hour and 15 minutes away.



Titanic Museum



St George's Market



Giants Causeway

Now write a similar blog entry about your town /city. You can include the following information:

- General information (where it is / inhabitants / weather / best time to visit/ famous for...).
- What to visit, what to do, what to eat / drink ...
- Interesting places to visit nearby.

_

Write about 80 words.

COME TO